
 
  
 
 
 

Mayoral Direction 
 
Direction Number: 2025-10 
 
Date:   April 8, 2025 
 
Subject:  Direction to Staff – Domed turf field 

 
I, Mat Siscoe, Mayor of the City of St. Catharines, pursuant to Section 284.3 of the 
Municipal Act, hereby direct the Chief Administrative Officer to report back to Council by 
the end of Q3 on the feasibility of ‘doming’ Kiwanis Field.   
 
As part of this report, multiple options for doming should be considered including but not 
limited to: full year coverage, partial year coverage (with the ability to install and 
uninstall in the summer months).  
 
Additionally, multiple types of structures should be considered including but not limited 
to: a bubble dome, Sprung structure.  
 
Both the capital and operational costs should be considered, as well as the potential 
revenue opportunities that come from operating a year-round recreational facility, in 
comparison to the current usage of a 6-month outdoor facility. 
 
 
 

 
___________________ 
Signature of  
Mayor Mat Siscoe 
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